



Recreation Commission

Commissioners

Chairman-Peter Furia

Vice Chair-Bob Katilus

Treasurer-Tom Williams

Secretary-Theresa McNulty

Member-John Shea, Joe Floeck, Jessica Packer

Selectman Liaison

Peter Spagone, Jr.

Meeting Minutes July 7, 2022

4 members in attendance for this meeting – Tom Williams, Joe Floeck and Jessica Packer absent
Additional attendees: Peter Spagone Jr.

Meeting opened at 7:07pm

Vote to approve minutes of May meeting-motion by John, second by Bob, unanimous in favor.

Pending Invoices 1200.00 for Dale and the Duds for the Concert on the Common. Motion to approve by John, 2nd by Bob, all in favor, unanimous vote.

Deputy Chief Jenkins has been in contact with Rec members in ensure that the incidents at Hobart/Church St have stopped. Summer is a quieter time, and there have been no reports of problems. We will revisit in fall with increased usage. We request increased patrols after school starts.

Treasurers report: We have received half of the grant money from the state, Finance and capital committees approved the additional 40k needed for the Church St improvements. Also approved 19.000 additional recreation commission funds to round out our 1,000 budget to 20k.

The ARPA committee has been formed and will be putting together a form for all interested in requesting funding to complete. The committee will then make recommendations and forward those to selectmen for final decision. We will be putting together a list of items, including the feasibility study at Leland Farms, repairs at the fields, additional work at Church St.

The Viking Sports Boosters are hosting a movie night in September and are looking for some funding assistance. They need a porta potty on the common. Motion made by PJ to approve the payment of 290.00 for the porta potty for the event, 2nd by John, all in favor, unanimous.

Mr. Wilcox came to present the cops for kids with cancer run event. It would be held Aug 20 or Aug 21 at Belmont St. Discussion about event, safety, insurance etc, all in place for event. Motion made by John, 2nd by Bob, contingent on discussion with Dave Floeck from youth soccer, to ensure there is no conflict on field use, voted in favor of the event, unanimous.

Next meeting to be held in September, due to scheduling issues/vacations in August.

Motion to adjourn made by John, 2nd by Bob, all in favor. Adjourned at 8:22pm

Respectfully submitted,

Theresa McNulty
Secretary